Maine Coalition for Housing and Quality Services


August 9, 2010

Minutes
Present: Arthur Clum, Tyler Ingalls, Christina Mailhot, Michael P. Nicolai, Michael S. Nicolai, Luc Nya, Edward Doggett, Suellen Doggett, Karen Johnson, Kim Humphrey, Rachel Dyer, Len Gulino, Inga Sullivan, Laurie Raymond, Marie Taplin, Joan Rogers, Ben McCall, Cullen Ryan, Samira Bouzrara

Cullen welcomed the group and reviewed the agenda. The minutes from last meeting were accepted.

Federal Medicaid Assistance (FMAP) extension 

The Senate voted finally last week on the extension of Federal Medicaid Assistance Percentage (FMAP). Our voices were heard! We have had a temporary increase in the match $3 to $1 and this was due to expire on December 31st.  If this funding were not extended, Maine would have faced $100M hole in the budget this year, $30M of which would have come out of DHHS; curtailment and cuts were lined up to begin in two months. We came close to seeing the system of care dismantled last fall. We fought hard and kept that from happening.  Once again we have prevailed.  Our collective voices were heard by our Senators who were the only Republicans to vote in favor of a further extension of FMAP.  It was then voted favorably through by the House the following week.  Our Senators voted for this despite strong pressure from the Republican Party, and they deserve many thanks for their courage and leadership!  
Review of Draft Continuum of Care: Goals and Objectives
Cullen discussed the importance of building a community around the people we serve. The model presumes that the person begins as a child under parental care, and transitions to adulthood under a combination of parental and community care. This allows the person to achieve adulthood where care is present within the community, and natural supports are firmly intertwined.  Over the past few months, goals have been developed and are now under several categories.  Cullen touched on a few points:  
Assessment:

Each person will be assessed for the natural support potentially available to them.

Service Delivery and System Navigation:

The community Resource Assistant will work to repair the division in community that creates exclusion.

Information Dissemination and Planning:
Maine will create an information repository.

Maine will establish early on planning about steps awaiting the person and their transition to adulthood. 

Community Inclusion:
Maine will have a formal effort within each neighborhood to educate community members and build inclusion.
The Coalition members present reviewed the progress so far by the DD Continuum of Care (see materials forwarded prior to the meeting).
Summary of interim findings by Ben McCall, Intern, Bate College

10 different states have different approaches for transitioning individuals from high school to adulthood and into the community. Some of the states have better transition programs than others, and some of the states are using section 8. For the most part, other states largely have characteristics of what we have been desiring in our Continuum of Care in Maine.  This builds a case for the future system, drawing from other models where appropriate.
Open discussion, ideas, and suggestions for what parents want to have in a Continuum of Care
Implementing number of goals, objectives and action steps to see the change through measurable success:

· We need to find a better way to get the system to work on behalf of the person who is disabled
· Engaging the school

· Sibling education

· Peer education 

· Health care system inclusion

Rachel Dyer: Access to Mental Health Care by people with Developmental Disabilities

Rachel talked about the complexity of the individual that has both a development disability and major mental illness. The developmental services system is not very well equipped to deal with mental illnesses. The population tends to be challenging. The Maine Development Disability Council went to work with Developmental Services and Mental Health within the State concerning this issue to try to get a hand on what needs to happen to improve access to mental health services. The project is far bigger than the sources of funding available for it.  In summary, Rachel indicated we need the following:
· Strategic planning

· Facilitate meeting

· Policy and education

· Better training 

Next meeting: 9/13/2010 12-2pm, it will be held in the same location.
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